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IN THE NEWS

SUMMER IS HERE !!!
Yes, it’s that time of year when we start thinking about home improvement projects.  Please keep in mind, if you are going to repaint your house the same colors, then you do not have to submit an Architectural Change Form.  If you are going to change the color, add an addition, make major changes to the exterior appearance of your home, then you need to submit an Architectural Change Form which can be obtained from any board member or by calling 818-353-0496 or 818-352-9894. 
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FAST CARS AND LOTS OF NOISE
We have a new way of contacting the LAPD when you observe anyone speeding through the Estates, motorcycles doing wheelies, and many other moving violations. A number of homeowners have expressed a concern for the safety of children and pets due to speeding by a few people on motorcycles in the Estates – especially on Wicks St. and Janetta Way.  Although Larry Martinez, Senior Lead Officer, Foothill Division, can still be contacted, the Board of Directors would encourage you to call Officer Felicia McAdams, Valley Division with complaints involving moving violations.  Her number is 818-756-9203 – wait for the message – dial 4 – then 4 again. If you have car license numbers, house addresses, etc., she will actually go knock on doors and talk with the perpetrators. 
SUMMER PARTIES
The warmer weather of summer always means backyard parties and bar-b-cues.  Please be considerate of your neighbors and keep in mind that the music and/or noise should be turned down at midnight on Friday and Saturday evenings and 10:00PM on all other days.
JEANNINE WHITE ON THE MEND

Jeannine White. 10139 Janetta Way, is recovering and doing well after knee replacement surgery. Between physical therapy and her walking, she will be back to normal in no time. Keep up the good work Jeannine!
JANETTA WAY DEVELOPMENT
Although things seem to be moving quite slowly, the developer has assured the homeowners that there is a plan and schedule and that they are ok.  We were afraid that they might be running out of money, but we have been assured by the project manager that all is well and going according to plan.  The storm drains have been hooked into the pipes under Janetta Way and they are working on removing the last pieces of the old flood control system before leveling that property which belongs to the Swallow’s. The wall along the property line of the Budlongs will be torn down and replaced with a retaining wall. Once those are accomplished, work on the entrance to the Stallion Estates should begin.
ESTATE HOMES FOR SALE
We have had several homes that have sold recently and the sales amounts have shown that our area has retained its value. However, there are a number of homes in the Estates that definitely need a little paint and perhaps a landscape makeover.  Keep in mind, that whatever one homeowner does or doesn’t do to his/her home affects all of the homeowners.

LAST HOMEOWNERS MEETING

At our last homeowners meeting on May 24th the following items were discussed:

Annual Block Party will be September 9th
Stop signs were suggested for the three way corner of Wicks and Janetta Way

Gophers have been attacking the front entrance to the Estates so we will be hiring a gopher exterminator
We have sent this newsletter out via e-mail and mailbox.  If you did not receive it via e-mail and wish to, then please give your e-mail address to any Board member and they will see that it is added to the distribution list.
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